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           Reduce, Reuse, & Recycle                    
Students in Mrs. Allen and Mrs. 
Rogers’ 3rd grade classes 
wrapped up their “Reduce, Re-
use, and Recycle unit with a cre-
ative, imaginative, and innova-
tive project. Students were 
tasked with finding items in the 
school’s recycling bins to turn into something they 
could give as a gift, use in some way or use in play. 
Well done 3rd graders!  You really are inspiring the 
rest of us to reduce, reuse, recycle, and create! 

A Special Thank You! 
SMPS would like to thank Mrs. Jen Robinson, Mrs. 
Marcy Hartzell, Dr. and Mrs. Mark Voellinger, and 
Mrs. Nicole McConnaughy for speaking about their 
love of Catholic education and their experiences 
with St. Michael Parish School at the Masses on 
Jan. 11th and 12th. We are so grateful to all of you 
for the time you dedicated to prepare your  speeches 
and for the cour-
age you mustered  
to stand up in 
front of the con-
gregation to 
share your story!  

Be the “I” in KIND 
St. Michael Parish School is igniting the kindness 
movement among our students, one act of kindness 
at a time! This movement has been three-fold.  Mrs. 
Bowman and her kindergarten students hid stones 
of kindness during  last school year. This year Mrs. 
Burge is taking it a few steps further. Students are 
excited to pull a tab from th e sheets that give specific 
acts of kindness for students to do for others at 
school, in their home or community. The 3rd phase 
of this amazing movement is pictured below. Our 
students are captured being the “I” in KIND. They 
certainly are precious,  but their message is clear and 
the movement is life-changing.  It is time to ask 
yourself how will you be the “I” in KIND in your 
world. 
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Join us for the MLK Walk 
 
St. Michael Parish will once again participate in 
the walk honoring Dr. Martin Luther King, 
which begins at 2 pm Sunday, Jan. 19. We’ll 
meet at the windmill at the top of Wheeling Hill 
and process to the Fourth Street United 
Methodist Church at 1060 Chapline Street.  
It’s best to park near this church before the 
march – there will be buses to transport you to 
the top of the hill. 
 
If you can’t join us for the walk, please come to 
the Interfaith Prayer Service that follows the 
march. It will begin at 3 p.m. at the Fourth 
Street United Methodist Church at 1060 
Chapline St.  It’s always an inspiring event. 
  
Make plans to stay for the Community Meal 
afterwards! It will be served at 4 p.m. at the 
YWCA Wheeling, which is just across the street 
from the church. Keynote speaker is Huntington 
Police Chief Ivin B. Lee, West Virginia’s first 
female police chief.  A $5 donation is requested 
to help cover the cost of the meal.  
 
If you have questions, please contact Janet 
Boyle at 304.242.3892, or 
janet.boyle@comcast.net. 

ACT: A Church Together will hold a br ief 
prayer service on Saturday January 25 at 10:00 
AM.  The theme is  “Silent, No More”.  The 
service will be held at the St. Michael statue in 
front of the St. Michael Angelus Center in 
Wheeling. All are invited to join us as we pray for 
healing for the victims of clergy sexual abuse & 
for church reform. A similar prayer service is 
being held at the same time in Morgantown by 
Lay Catholic Voices for Change as faithful across 
West Virginia join together to pray for a better 
Catholic Church. 
  

S aint Michael the Archangel, defend us in 
battle. Be our defense against the 

wickedness and snares of the devil. 

Mount St. Joseph Activities 2020 
 
In Celebration of St. Brigid of Kildare 
We will relate to the spirituality of this Celtic saint using her 
poem prayers.  We will also share music that connects that 
era with ours.  Brigid is anything but primitive in her 
approach to spreading a solid and grounded spirituality.  She 
taught by fashioning a cross from reeds found near the river 
Shannon.  Light refreshments of Irish delight will follow. 
 Sr. Karen Kirby, CSJ, facilitator 
Date:  Thursday, January 30  
Time:  6:00 p.m. 
Location:  Mount St. Joseph Chapel 
Cost:   Freewill donation    
   
Light in Darkness:  Christian Reasons for Hope  
Christians frequently experience darkness and difficulty, but 
we have grounds for hope in the Proclamation, Promises, 
and Prayer of our tradition.  Each session includes a talk 
exploring one of these reasons in light of scripture and 
provides time for discussion.  Each session is  self-
contained, so please come to one or all. 
 Rev. Bonnie Thurston, Ph.D., facilitator 
Date:  Tuesdays, February 4, February 11, February 18 
Time:  6:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. 
Cost:  $10.00 
   
Six Things Every White Person Should Know 
Join us for an open discussion on cultural diversity.  A quick 
‘phone, keys, and wallet’ check of understanding and 
tolerance for the majority when dealing with others in the 
minority.  
 Ron Scott, Jr., facilitator  
Date:  Wednesday, February 12 
Time: 6pm 
Location:  MSJ Conference Room  Cost:  $10.00 
 
Please call 304-232-8160 x112 to register or for more 
information for all of our events. 
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January 2020 
19 - MLK Walk 
19 - 7th & 8th Grade Youth Group  
20 - Parish Office closed for MLK Day 
23 - Finance Council Meeting 
23 - Respect Life Liturgy  
25/26 - Sunday of the Word of God, Bring 
your Bibles to Mass 
26 - High School Youth Group 
28 - SMPS Early Childhood Open House 
 

February 2020 
2 - Boy Scout Breakfast 
2 - Blessing of the Throats, St. Blaise 
26 - Ash Wednesday - 730am, 845am, 
noon, 7pm. 
 

March 2020 
26 - Lenten Penance Service 7pm @ 
St. Mike’s Church 
 

April 2020 
18 - Parish Steak Fry Eucharistic Adoration Schedule 

 
• We have 24 hour Adoration on the First Friday of the 

month beginning at 8am.  

•  Monday thru Friday Eucharistic Adoration will now 
be in the Adoration Chapel (except for the First 
Fridays).   

Eucharistic Adoration Schedule in  
Inclement Weather 

 
In the event that Ohio County Schools are cancelled, then 
Adoration is cancelled.  School delays don’t affect 
Adoration hours. 

Check out FaithInWV.org 
The Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston has rolled out 
FaithInWV, and it is all presented online through a new 
website - FaithInWV.org.  It is an online pathway to 
stories, photos, and videos of how our people in West 
Virginia are following Christ by actions and choices.  
FaithInWV is giving hope, rising above the odds, being a 
blessing, and leading by example. It is choosing to find 
the good in others, and letting others see Christ in you. 
Ultimately it is having faith in God the Father above all. 
Learn how our brothers and sisters in Christ are doing 
His work. Let’s imitate their love, joy, strength, and 
resilience through the website. Do you know an 
exceptional Catholic in West Virginia, someone or a 
group who is a shining example of FaithInWV? Email 
your feature idea to jbibey@dwc.org.  

The Faith Sharing Group will begin the new 
year with a study of the book, Philippians, 
Colossians, Philimon.  These letters of Paul were 
written to  encourage the faithful while Paul 
was imprisoned. The message of these letters 
still have meaning in the twenty-first century.   
The group meets in the Parish Office on 
Wednesdays from 1:00-2:30.  For more 
information please contact Janell Knorr at 
304.242.0020 or janellknorr@gmail.com.  

Our Boy Scouts, Troop 5, are 
having their annual pancake 
breakfast to celebrate their 20th 
year at St. Michael!  The breakfast 
is Sunday, February 2nd from 
8:30am to 11:00am in the St. 
Michael cafeteria. Pancakes and sausages will be served. 
Donations are gladly accepted.  

Thank you for your 
support of our 
Boy Scouts!!  

MOVIE NIGHT 
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 10, 2020 

 
Christian Mothers and Christian Women 
will be offering a movie night on 
February 10, 2020 at 6:15pm. The  
movie starts at 6:30 at the Angelus 
Center featuring Scott Hahn's funny and 
amazing story of Conversion to the 
Catholic faith. The Holy Eucharist and John 6 converted 
Scott from studying to be a Presbyterian Minister to 
Catholicism.  Please join us for this enlightening and 
informative talk.  If you have any questions, please call 
Sandy Pell ~ 304-281-9459 or Gretchen Wilson ~ 304-
280-1451. 

Youth Group Meetings at the 
Angelus Center 

 
Jan 19th - 7th & 8th Grade meeting 
5:30pm to 7:30pm 
Jan 26th - High School meeting 
5:30pm to 7:30pm 
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Kindly note that the area of the parking lot 
beside the church alongside of the Blessed 
Mother statue is marked a RESTRICTED 

AREA AND A NO PARKING ZONE.   
 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

Please pray for these men and women currently 
serving and also those who have served our 

country in the military (not listed),  
and for their families:  

 
♦ Petty Officer First Class Eric J Auber, US 

Navy 
♦ Staff Sergeant Robert Michael Baker, US 

Marine Corps 
♦ Major Jeremy Deguzman, US Air Force 
♦ Sergeant Anthony DiBias, US Army 
♦ Technical Sergeant Andrew G. Futey, US Air 

Force 
♦ Specialist Matthew Graney, US Army 
♦ Lieutenant Andrew Klug, US Navy 
♦ Captain Zach Lehman, US Marine Corps 
♦ Capt. Michael Neuman, US Army 
♦ Major Christopher Nodurft, US Marine 

Corps 
♦ Seaman First Class Cody Patterson, US Navy 
♦ Specialist Seth Sleime, US Army 
♦ Warrant Officer 1 (W01) Christopher 

Snyder 
♦ Sergeant Major Stephen Spohn, US Army 
♦ Sergeant First Class Wendy Spohn, US Army 
♦ Lieutenant Colonel Aaron P Tillman, US Air 

Force 
♦ Airman First Class Taylor Wilkinson, US Air 

Force 
♦ Senior Airman Sierra E. 

McKenna, US Air Force 
♦ PFC Jacob Ulevich, US Army 

 
 

God Bless Our Military! 

Let it snow, let it snow, let it snow! 
 

Old Man Winter is here!  In the event of snow, WE DO 
NOT CANCEL MASS.  We do however, need help with our 
property to keep it safe for our parishioners.   
 
In the event of a snowfall, we are deeply appreciative of 
anyone who arrives with shovel in hand!  No special 
invitations are issued, but be assured that we are grateful 
for our snow stewards! 
 
Also, we would ask that if you are able-bodied, please park 
at the Angelus Center when you come to the church during 
the week or weekends so that the infirmed and elderly can 
park closer to the church during these cold winter months. 

World Marriage Day 
Join us Saturday, Feb. 8, 2020, for an evening of celebrating 
your love and the blessing of your marriage together at St. 
Vincent de Paul Marist Center.  We begin by celebrating Mass 
at 5:00 pm, followed by a wine and cheese social in the parish 
center. A candle-lit dinner will follow and one couple, (pre-
committed) will give a brief witness to their experience in the 
sacrament of marriage. The evening ends with coffee and 
wedding cake served to the group. Cost of the evening is $45/ 
per couple. Reservations are required and must be made no 
later than Feb. 5, 2020. For more information, contact the 
Beiters at 304-238-4904 or the Reeds at  304-242-8156. 

Where can you go swimming, camping, eat 
great food, make new friends, and have fun 
outdoor adventures all while growing closer to 
Jesus? CAMP BOSCO!! Join us for one of 
our four weeks of camp this summer: July 5-
11, July 12-18, July 19-25 or July 26-August 1. 
Camp is for anyone in 3rd-12th grade. There 
have already been waitlist questions so don't 
wait any longer to sign up in order to 
guarantee your kid a spot at camp! Visit 
campbosco.com for more information and 
registration. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Nebraska Gov. Pete Ricketts Declares Day of 
Prayer to Stop Killing Babies in Abortions   

by Micaiah Bilger  (www.lifenews.com/2020/01/08) 
 

“Nebraska Gov. Pete Ricketts continued to stand 
strong for unborn babies on Wednesday by 
proclaiming Jan. 22 a Statewide Day of Prayer to end 
abortion. 
KETV 7 reports the pro-life Republican governor 
issued the proclamation in response to the upcoming 
anniversary of Roe v. Wade, the U.S. Supreme Court 
decision that allowed abortions up to birth. Since 
1973, Roe has allowed more than 61 million unborn 
babies to be legally aborted. 
‘Governor Ricketts’ proclamation encourages 
Nebraskans to pray for an end to abortion and a 
deepening in respect for the humanity of unborn 
children,’ his office said in a statement…’” 


